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Retirement Reflections’
Ruth Dworkin, Yonkers Teacher

before the stock market
ecline, the recession
agedy of 9/11 and

“Retirees and future retirees
hould all be grateful for the
fact that we obtained our
ong sought annual COLA

PET INSURANCE
Aft offers Pet Insurance in all
50 states which covers more
than 6,400 vet medical
problems & conditions,
accidents & illnesses. Reim-
burses a portion of office
visits, prescriptions,
treatment, lab fees, x-rays,
surgery, & hospitalization
For more info, visit www
AFTInsuranceMall com or
call 1-866-423-8625
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RETIREES OF BRENTWOOD SCHOOLS JUNE 2002
NEWS FROM AFT.: inside AFT/Retiree News - 6/02

On June 12th, the U.S. Senate rejected a
GOP-led effort to permanently repeal the fed-
eral estate tax, which only affects the wealthi-
est Amenicans.. Earlier, the House had voted
to repeal the tax - a move criticized by the
AFT as being excessively costly. The Senate
rejected the bill when it voted 54 — 44 against
waiving the budget act, 60 votes was required
to brng the bill forward Permanently
repealing the federal estate tax would have
cost more than $850 billion over the next 20
years, the AFT noted as it opposed the
permanent repeal Two Republicans - Lincoln
Chafee of Rhode Island and John McCain of
Arizona -voted against permanent repeal, as
did independent Jim Jeffords of Vermont
Among the Democrats voting for repeal were
Max Cleland and Zell Miller of Georgia

(Members take note: letters might be good)
Medicare Lock-in Postponed. On June 13th,
President Bush signed legislation postponing
the Medicare lock-in until 2005. Until this law
was signed, people with Medicare were
restricted to one health plan change from

January 2002 through June 2002, ecither to a
Medicare HMO or traditional Medicare, and
then would be locked into that option for the
rest of the calendar year. The new law allows
people with Medicare 10 enroll and disenroll
from an HMO at any time. Enrolling in a new
Medicare HMO will automatically disenroll
you from your former HMO. As part of a
trade off for postponing the lock-in, HMO's
can now file their premium and benefit infor-
mation by the second Monday in September
rather than July 15 From 2002 to 2005, the
start date to select a Medicare HMO (open
enrollment period) has been moved from No-
vember | to November 15. The annual elec-
tion period ends December 31

In 2001, the drug industry’s lobbyists out-
numbered all the 535 members of Congress
According to Public Citizen's report, there
were 623 lobbyists, and drug companies spent
16% more on lobbying

More: www citizen org/congress/campaign/
special_interest/articles cfm?ID=7827

NYSUT NOTES: The Retiree Organizer

NYSUT Member Benefits announced 1ts
new Accidental Death and Dismemberment
Insurance Plan, featuring Assist America and
an education benefit. According to Walter
Dunn, Jr., NYSUT Second VP who oversees
the departartment, “This program was devel-
oped at the request of retirees and should be
beneficial, especially for those who travel.”

This plan provides 24 hours a day, 365 days
a year coverage in or away from home.

Assist America provides world-wide medi-
cal emergency services when traveling 100
miles or more from home or in a foreign

country. This service refers insureds to
qualified English-speaking physicians or
medical facilities in other countries, secures
hospital admissions in other countnies and
returns seriously ill or injured insureds to the
us

Annual premiums range from S12 to $48
for individual coverage and $18 to $72 for
family coverage

Contact NYSUT Member Benefits for an
enrollment form. (It recently was mailed to
you) [-800-626-8101 or email
benefits@nysutmail org
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PHYLL’S FORUM

Dear Colleagues

We have come to the end of a very long and tumultuous year which has resulted in life changing expenences for many of us. Let us hope that the
next ROBS vear will treat us much more kindly than the past one

The executive board would like to thank Lynn Prass for her vears as ROBS' secretary. We would also like to thank Karen Storjohann for taking
over for Lynn when she was unable to continue in the remaining vear of her term. Karen effectively ran our elections, and her keen perceptions
often carried the day. A very special thank vou to: Lilan Kelly for her wonderful work as Treasurer of ROBS. Lilian’s bookkeeping has kept us
solvent for many a vear, Ruth McCalla and Hamet Pepine for setung up interesting programs for ROBS meetings. John Sherin and Karen
Storjohann who have supplied us with exciting historv videos, Chnis Veech, who has worked diligently to sce that our Newsletter 1s coordinated
for processing in Albany; Frank & Vem Spencer who have continued their work with Project Hope and the mentoning program; Adnenne Eastman
who has kept us abreast of the new clerical retirees, Marge Kirchner who has sent ROBS wishes, on both good and sad occasions. to the
membership. We still have three at-large positions to the executive board which we will vote on at our September meeting We also need a
Coordmnator of Communications. | would like to have more secondary people involved in the operations of ROBS, and we encourage vou to con-
sider getting involved. Everyone is welcome to join our committecs to help provide ideas and direction

Last year ROBS had us first Brentwood scholarship recipient funded by a grant from RC 21. This vear we were able to sponsor two scholarships
Alan Phullips will attend SUNY Purchase; Shanelle Kong will attend St. John's. We would like to keep this tradition in place for more Brentwood

graduates going into teaching to receive a stipend from us

Thanks to Dot & Jack for their help this vear. Dot literally gave up an arm and a leg to run this year’s most successful NYSUT Workshop on Con-
sumer Fraud Congratulations. Jack has done his usual veoman'’s job of keeping our membership records straight

Which brings me to one of mv lcast favonte subjects ~ money. Next vear the dues will increase by $5 to $20 Several vears ago, we reduced our
ducs from $15 to $10. The overall economy forced us to return to the $15 assessment, with $5 gomg to RC 21 for vour participation fee. Our
membership is almost 400, (25% arc 75 and older and therefore qualify for free membership if they have been a member for the previous two
vears). We have tned to defray our operating costs by sending our ROBS Newsletier to Albany to be pninted and mailed. Thus, in turn, has neces-
sitated more flyers and meeting reminders to the membership. Some of our members are not receiving our Albany mailings (due 1o a number of
factors concerning NYSUT mailing lists), so we must print extra copies to send out On Julv Ist, postage will increase to $.37 for first class
mail. We are a non-profit orgamization, but we are not tax exempt and must pay full costs. Our dues structure is the lowest of the 10 districts in
RC 21, with some districts paving as much as §75.

Please pay vour membership fee promptly. With our current January | to December 31 fiscal vear, we are still receiving membership dues im May
Wcha\cmmﬁloaﬁscahwo“uh IloJuncS{) uMhumncﬂmmepNL (see application form elsewhere in this
The next Directory will be sent in November and

guarantees that e\reryoae vnll Iuve n for thc hobdly season.
Have a Healthy and Happy Summer! Phvllis Goodwin , President - (631-673-2971)

EVEN PROJECT HOPE VACATIONS - BRIEFLY

But before we relax for the summer, think about joining us next fall for tutoring and mentoring in the Brentwood schools
and Suburban Children, Inc. Your expertise is always deeply appreciated by the children!
THANKS TO VERN AND FRANK SPENCER FOR THEIR TUTORING THIS PAST YEAR, AND TO THE
OTHER PINCH-HITTERS WHO FILLED IN WHEN THEY WERE NEEDED AS WELL!

: RANDOM THOUGHTS
+ If you love something, set it free. If it comes back, it will
L s e always be yours. If it doesn't come back, it was never

yours to begin with. But, if it just sits in your living room,
messes up your stuff, eats your food, uses your
telephone, takes your money, and doesn’t appear to real-
ize you had set it free. you either married it or gave
birth to it.

COORDINATOR COMMUNICATIONS: Phyllis
Goodwan ( pbgoodwinid msn com)

RORS OFFICER
PRES. Phyllis Goodwin
VPRES. Hamet Pepine *  Ever wonder about those people who spend $2 a piece on

SLC'Y. Shirley walker-Lioyd those little bottles of Evian? Try spelling Evian
TREAS. Marge Kirchner backwards: NAIVE!
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ROBS winds down for vacation

June has come and gone (too quickly for most of us who
are retired). ROBS had a successful luncheon on June 14th at
the Timber Point Country Club in Great River. Ed Robles,
(*91Ross) flew in from San Diego, his first trip back since
retirement. John Leeman (*91 Ross) drove down from New
Hampshire where he had just armved from his home in
Georgia. And Jim Watson drove down from Maine where he
had just come from his home in Anzona. And Miriam Couch
attended! As did several new retirees from 2001. The weather
was frightful, but everyone enjoyed reminiscing and catching
up

At the May 2nd meeting, John Sherin’ History Project
presented “A Brentwood Odyssey: Five Paths Traveled,
One Way Home.” It included Tony Felicio, Joan Young,
Grace Ausili, Mike Campanile, and Irvina Lew. In the
audience, besides some of the interviewees, was Peter
Hoegel, and Dot Z in a wheelchair with Jack pushing!

It has been an eventful year in so many ways for all of us,
starting with the tragedy of 9/11, but it has also been filled
with memorable events. doing for others, caring about their
lives and helping them get on with things. It was about
discovering again what is important about living. Here's
hoping we don’t forget. Happy Trails!

For those who would like to purchase History Project  videos, the cost
is $10. Checks to ROBS History Project. Contact John Sherin, 356
Dawson Lane, Jericho, NY 11753, Phone: 516-931-2971. Email:
(jmsherin aaol.com).

FROM THE WHITE HOUSE AND ETC.

If you know a couple who have been marned for fifty or more
years, or someone celebrating a birthday of eighty plus, perk up their
day with a card from the president of the United States. Contact a
month before the event: The White House Greeting Office. Washing-
ton, DC 20500. Supply the names and addresses of the recipient (s),
and the date of the special event. Then watch the smles begin. ...

Website to determune eligibility for nearlv 1,000 state & federal pro-
grams; provides detailed nstructions on how 1o apply for them:
www benefitscheckup.org

Alzheimer’s Caregiver Kit: free survival kit from Nat'l Famuly
Carcgiver's Assoc. Includes info with video. constructive sugges-
uons for caregivers; Take Care, NFCA's informational newsletter
with advice, resources, questions, answers, etc. Call 1-877-439.3566
or visit www.nfcacares org

HOTEL DISCOUNTS FOR SUMMER

AFT members are eligible to receive 15 — 30 % discounts from the
following hotel chains by calling the hotel directly, in advance, and

giving them your Member Benefit Discount Code #20952

(Benelits are not available in all arcas)

UA : communication/trust

John Shenn presented this actrity, his latest Learning Systems creation, at
the ROBS Apnl meeting, and as a result, was moved to wnite this

We can give to people

Every single day of our lives

Wrapped ,occasionally to our approval -
It's called - TODAY

It's about time.

The rules are simple.

Keep it bright. Keep it light.

It's only a game, some say

So play it your own way

It is a perfect world after all
Trust the process.

There is no problem.

Nothing's extra

Nothing's missing

Some who get less soon have more.
Some with more end with less
Some think they have nothing.
Some don’t know what they have
Some resemble others.

Some are unique.

Some give a lot.

Some are unacceptable.

Some would like to change places
Some do.

Some don't.

Some take risks.

Some reciprocate. Some don't.
Some give up, most won't.

Some set conditions — that’s business — others never do
Some accept help

Some don’t know how.

Some only think they're part of a solution.

Some can’t seem to decide - what they need

Some settle for what they want instead.

Some are afraid, some are not.

Some break the rules,

Some invent their own.

Some think circles

Some see what goes, comes around

Some learn that “nice guys' don't always finish first
Neither do they finish last - every time.

Greater than the sum of our parts

We are beyond the grasp of wholly understanding.
‘Getting it all together’ - is frustrating; not hopeless.
Here within reach, on the table before us

Amerihost — 1-800-996-2087 Ramada — 1-800-462-8035  Our days wrapped and on purpose,
Days Inn - 1-800-268-2195 Travelodge - 1-800-545.5545  Are rounded by a ribbon of patient persistence.
Howard Johnson — 1-800-769-0939  Villager — 1-888-821.5779  One and the same in God's eyes,

WE ARE THE GIFTN

Knights Inn - 1-800-682-1071 Wingate Inn - 1-877-202-8814
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NEWS NOTES

Lynn Evans Mand, (*90 Hemlock Park) front page in the April

ROBS Newsletter, will be in the New York Teacher in September Bob
Fiato, an intern there interviewed her . He was interested in the Special
Ed. Program and how Lynn's music played a role. She, and this

editor, will be very interested to see how it turns out. (Lynn is the
Chordette 2nd from the left)

Anyone see the Newsday Viewpoints article, “Racial Politics Holds Students Down,” Apnl 227

It was written by Gloria Graves Holmes, who is director of the master of ans in teaching program

for middle grades and secondary education at Quinnipiac University. She is a former Brentwood

English teacher. She says, “In surreptitious ways, schools are part of the process of social

engineering  Rather than functioning as the ‘great equalizer,” schools tend to both reflect and

replicate social-class structures and societal biases. . 'We must begin to deal with the
implications this has on the festering achievement gap " Good article

How's this for a good looking couple? Henry and Marilyn DePlaza (89 North Junior)

s Ff) A
Anthony Felicio, a Brentwood School Board member for 35 years, made Newsday in March
He received the inaugural Past Services Award from the Islip School Board's Association for
his life-long dedication and commitment to education on L 1. Tony, who was featured on the
ROBS video in May, spoke eloquently about Brentwood and his involvement with the schools
He also dealt forthrightly with his recent bout with cancer and his profound love of his wife,
Marie, and his family Congratulations!

In spite of a real ‘fear of flying’, Ellie Steffen (*93 Sonderling) spent ten days in April in Japan with daughter and grandson visit-
ing his paternal grandparents. She reported that she felt such a welcoming warmth there, Mt. Fuji was where she experienced a

solidity with Mother Earth, a real presence. She's taking Japanese lessons now, and wants o return post
haste! - >

Greece calls to many. This time it's Mac and Ruth McCalla. In speaking to Carmen Pittinaro at the
ROBS luncheon, the trip he led that was cancelled due to 9/11, and then re-scheduled, was wonderful This editor has also been
there, and all her English Mythology lessons became real Wish I'd gone before | retired. Enjoy all'!

At the well attended NYSUT conference on Consumer Fraud in April here in Huntington, Dot Zuckerman 100k a
great fall on the podium. She righted herself, went about introductions and then took off for medical attention She
had bruised her right shoulder and broken a bone in the arch of her foot. She is out of the wheel chair now, but still
in a cast and has a cane. Doesn’t stop her though She's at all the meetings, and as busy as ever It was those first
few weeks that were rough. Get well wishes!

Ross Aide, Millie O'Neill, has returned home from St. Charles Rehab Center. Sending cheery wishes, Millie!

We are so happy to report that both Lilian Kelly and Phyllis Goodwin are doing fine after surgery. It's always
scary,

Anita (Rubenstein) Silverman continues to improve after quadruple by-pass surgery last year, but it has been slow
going since she has been immobilized for so long. Her daughter thanks all of us for our concern, and suggests that
cards and notes would really lift her spirits. They can be sent to: 9124 #6 Flynn Circle, Boca Raton, FL 33496

\ ] We're all thinking of you Anita!
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LETTERS TO THE EDITOR
Hi. ROBS LOSSES FELT
I read the article (Remember the Chordettes: Mr Sandman?”"). What a BY ALL

good job!! Thank you .| don’t get to see anyone from those school
daze!!! But | surcly think of everyone. Take good care

Lymnt Evans Mand, (Hemlock Pines, “90)
Wedidn!

Today, 5/5, was Revion Walk/Run There were over 50,000 partici-
pants. What 2 great ime it was. ...t was definitely worth it

We walked probably a mile 1o the starting line and were in Times
Square at 7:45 am. There were many people from NBC there and some
celebntics, including Barbara Walters and Revion spokeswoman Karen
Duffy

People brought thewr dogs with them 10o. At the finish i Central Park
we were grected with fruits of all kinds, turkey wraps, juice and chips
Water was given each mile. Revion gave us free|bies)

With the help of all my fnends, .. mv fellow teacher friends at South
Middle in Brentwood, the Brentwood Union Exccutive Council, retired
Brentwood teachers, people at Paul's job. and of course family . we
were able (o raise almost $700 for the cause. Again, thank vou to every-
one for vour support

With God's help we wall do 1t all over again next year. We better start
getting in shape now. Love, Eileen Kelly (Lilian s daughter)

License KEZZBKIND

License

Jud: Weissman of Kings Park 15 an English teacher at
Brentwood High who savs kindness i» im nt in
teaching — and on the highways. "1 really think kind-
ness 18 an important part of engaging students.” she
sald. And when she feels o little impatient with anoth-
or motorist on the road, she thinks about her EZ2BE-
KIND plates, *It's like a reminder for myself.”

We just heard that Dolores Hanellin (‘77
Northeast) of PA and Hawaii, passed away on
23rd

December

Guy Barber, husband of Grace Barber (retired ESL teacher
for 30 years) and the father of Allison Barber (ESL teacher at
North Middle) passed away on April 7. Condolences to the
family, 29 Swallow Lane, Hauppauge, NY 11788

Marie Venty, mother of Gail Young-Smith (retired North
Middle and Twin Pines) passed on in early April. Condolences
to the family at 1381 Manor Lane, Bay Shore, NY 11706

Northeast Elementary staff’ notified us on May 3 of the pass-
ing of Greg Klibansky, who had been gravely ill “This has
left a hole in the heart of Northeast

Miriam Friedman let us know that Brumo Valente (West
Junior High *80) of Boca Raton died on May 16th

And on Mother’s Day, Shirley Walker-Lloyd buned her
mother, Elizabeth Hunter, in Kingsley, PA She was 86

After a long struggle with cancer, Bob Smith, husband of
Shirley Seiden Smith, died at a Hospice on May 22 in

Arizona Shirley’s address is 6 North Boulder Street,
Gilbert, AZ 85234, Her phone is 480-892-8317 Memorial

contributions may be sent to the Cancer Society

Submitted by Millie O 'Neill

LEASE N THE FALL
ROBS TO OFFER HOPE
NAME e —
ADDRESS
PHONE L= =h Emayl N S
Lam available to volunteer.
____ Brentwood Classroom Suburban Educational Center _ Both
2 hours s week 2 hours a month Onther
. Mon __ Tues __ Wed  Thus ___ Fn
My talents & interests are
Retum to Frank Spencer, ROBS Communuty Luuson Commuttee
3 Nottingham Dr., Wheatley Heights, N.Y. 11798-1593. Phone: 631-253-0355
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MARK YOU CALENDAR FOR OUR FIRST MEETING IN SEPTEMBER!

FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER STH AT BAY SHORE-BRIGHTWATERS LIBRARY, 10 A.M.
WE WILL BE WELCOMING NEW RETIREES!

NEW OFFICERS ELECTED AT THE MAY MEETING

President: Phyllis Goodwin
Vice President: Harriet Pepine
Secretary: Shirley Walker Lloyd
Treasurer: Marge Kirchner
Carmela Crisione has agreed to come on board as our Good and Welfare person
Lilian Kelly will don the hat of delegate to Retiree Council 21 Executive Board

We will be electing 3 at-large delegates to the ROBS Executive Board at the 9/5 meeting.
And we are looking for a Coordinator of Communications. Interested? Contact Phyllis.

CONGRATULATIONS TO 2002 RETIREES )
A =
Adler, Irvin Stanley - Ross Fink, Lucille - North Elementary Mesard, Judith - Ross -
Arzillo, Assunta Mary - North Galvin, Victona - North Middle Newcomb, Raymond - Ross
Arroyo, Carmen - Ross Gaherty, Kenneth - Ross Petto, Laurie — Southwest Elementary
Avasse, Christina - Hemlock Park Guzas, Ronald - Ross Raperto, Bernice - Freshman Center
Battiste, Ginger -~ East Middle Hochheiser, Martin - North Middle Rosenberg, Joan - Southwest Elementary
Bleckley, James - Southwest lllingworth, Barbara - West Middle Rubin, Lenore - Hemlock Park
Blume. Eylene - Hemiock Park Jacknow, Tracy - Sonderling Schulteiss, Lorraine -~ North Middle
Budiansky, Gail - Freshman Center Klein, Esther - East Middle Shea, Christopher — Sonderling
Buitenkant, Judy - Loretta Park Klibansky, Gregory-Northeast Elementary Shifren, Maxine - Hemlock Park
Campbell, Susan - East Middle Koch, Frances — Southwest Elementary  Smith, Thomas - Southeast Elementary
Cipolla, Victor - Sonderling Koch, Rudolf - Felicio Center Stevenson, Maureen — Southwest Elem
Dougherty, Kristina - Twin Pines Ladasky, Jane - Freshman Center- Skrzypek Mary Ellen — Twin Pines
Eagen, William - Southwest Lazarus,Ivan -~ East Middle Segelke, Helen - Freshman Center
Egolf, David - East Middle Lennon, Douglas -~ East Middle Terris, Wendy — Freshman Center
Erb, Dorene - Loretta Park Luke, Mane - Hemlock Park Therien, H Ray - Ross
Farrel, Larry - Ross Lyons, Mary Pat - IMC Tirado, Haydee - Special Services
Feeney, Myra - Twin Pines Mannino, Grace - Sonderling Vroubel, Judi -~ East Kindergarten
Fein, Paul - Freshman Center Matteucci, Madeline - Hemlock Park Weber-Lipski, Joyce - Loretta Park
TUTORS NEEDED

Tutors are needed everywhere it seems, and we retirees are in great demand
The latest request we have had is ADELANTE of Suffolk County, inc, the cultural and Civic Center in Brentwood
They are located at 10 Third Avenue in Brentwood Call Miriam Garcia, Executive Director at 631-434-3481, ext
11, or email her at adelante2@juno.com

OPT INTO PRIVACY




A Life Insurance Policy for You

I'he basic premise of life insurance is
simple - vour beneficiary receives a death
benefit when vou die. Then why are there
so many Kinds of life insurance? The reason
1s because people use it differently for
various circumstances. New York State
United Teachers Member Benefits offers
four distinct life insurance policies.

Term Life Insurance
is purchased for a specific
period of time, or a
"term.” Benefits are paid
to a beneficiary only
when the insured dies
within the specified
period. Coverage is
guaranteed renewable to
age 70. The coverage
amount reduces by 50
percent at age 635,
Applicants must be under
age 65 and can apply for
up to $500,000 in
coverage. Financial
experts consider Term to
be the most economical
type of life insurance
because it is "pure”
insurance. In addition to providing a death
benefit to beneficiaries, term life may be
vour best value as a means of insuring your
mortgage.

Senior Term Life Insurance is designed
for people between the ages of 65 and 84,
Coverage amounts are lower than the Term
Life Insurance plan, as financial obligations
are generally lower in later years.
Depending on age at issue, applicants may
choose up to $30,000 in coverage.
Coverage decreases with age and ends at
age 85.

3‘{;?«:.. '

oo oy W7

If you are looking tor a cash value plan,
NYSUT offers two distinct options. Both
are based on universal life insurance
structures. NYSUT Variable Universal
Life Insurance is "permanent” insurance; it
contains both insurance and cash value
accumulation. You can choose to invest
your cash value in fixed and/or variable
investment options. You have premium
payment flexibility.
Death benefits are level
or increasing. At age
100, the life insurance
coverage ends and you
receive the account
value. Applicants must
be between the ages ot
21 and 80, The
minimum face value
amount offered is
$50.000; the maximum
is $500.000. Loans are
available.

If you prefer not
having to make
investment choices, the
NYSUT WrapPlan®
Term Life
Coordination Program may be an option
for you. This product "wraps" around
existing term life insurance coverage to
restore full coverage when term life
insurance decreases or terminates. While
there are no investment options, guaranteed
interest rates provide cash accumulation. At
age 95, the life insurance coverage ends and
vou receive the account value. Applicants
must be age 65 or under and can apply tor
up to $300,000. Loans are available

For more information, call NYSU'T
Member Benefits at 1-800-626-810 1. e-mail
benefits@nysutmail.org, or visit the Web
site www.memberbenefits.nysut.org.



RETIREES OF BRENTWOOD SCHOOLS
MEMBERSHIP 2002-2003

Welcome to ROBS (Retirees of Brentwood Schools). We are the official
voice of the retired teachers and clericals of the Brentwood School system.
Our dues automatically entitles you to membership in RC21 (Retiree
Council 21), NYSUT, AFT and the AFL/CIO.

1. I am enclosing $20 for my 2002-2003 dues.
I am 75 or older and entitled to free life time membership.
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2. NAME

3. ADDRESS

Alternate Address (Dates)

4. PHONE# FAX# E-MAIL

5. SOCIAL SECURITY#

6. RETIREMENT YEAR

BUILDING LAST SERVED IN:

7. 1 PO NOT WISH TO BE INCLUDED IN THE DIRECTORY.
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NYSUT YOTE COPE

Enclosed is my VOTE-COPE CONTRIBUTION OF §
in a separate check made out to NYSUT VOTE-COPE. Be sure to include

your Social Security number. (Suggested contribution {but not limited to} $20.)
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MAIL TO: Jack Zuckerman, Membership Chairperson
8 Woody Lane
Oakdale NY 11769-1515




